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March 29, 2012 
 
 
 
To the Honorable, the Common Council 
 
Subject: Resolution rejecting reservations for public alley purposes, in the 
 block south of East Bottsford Avenue between South Lenox Street 
 and South Pine Avenue, in the 13

th
 Aldermanic District. 

 
Dear Council Members: 
 
Reservations for public alley purposes were placed on certain properties within the subject block 
prior to annexation to the City of Milwaukee.  Vehicular access to the properties in this block is 
provided by side driveways connected to public street right-of-way.  The unimproved public alley 
located immediately south of the reservations is being vacated, therefore, these alley reservations 
are no longer needed. 
 
The rejection of the subject reservations for public alley purposes, as indicated on the attached 
plan, will give the property owners full use of their land where there is no longer a need for 
future public alley. 
 
Therefore, it is recommended that this resolution be adopted. 
 
No fiscal note is required per Section 50-4.2(3)(e) of the Milwaukee code of Ordinances. 
 
Very truly yours, 
 
 
 
Jeffrey Polenske, P.E. 
City Engineer 
 
 
 
Ghassan Korban 
Commissioner of Public Works 
 
MGC:cn 
 
Attachments 


